
SCCHS

NEWSLETTER

JANUARY 31, 2025 - NO SCHOOL
Report Cards will be issued to MSS on January 31st.  An email
notification will be sent.

Please check your MSS and be sure you have access to your MSS
account before January 31st. 

Semester 2 begins Monday, February 3rd.  Semester 2 schedules will
be available to view on MSS.  Students are expected to go directly to
their Period 1 class. 

JANUARY  2025 
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SEMESTER 2

From the Desk of Mrs. Kohlman

Semester 1 Course Drop Deadline - January 10, 2025 @ 3:30

Grade 11 and 12 students - Forms are available in student
services which require both teachers and parent signatures.
Students should talk with the teacher prior to determining if
dropping the course at this point of time is the best course of
option.
** Students in grade 10 should discuss course drop with Mr.
Kelln in the main office before completing the course drop.

Semester 2 Course Changes

Student can reach out to Mrs. Kohlman via google chat or by
visiting student services to discuss their request for a time
table change in semester 2. Course changes will require
parental permission and will be based on availability in the
course. Many courses are full for semester 2.
Course changes are asked to be completed by Friday,
January 17th, 2025 - therefore it is important for students to
be reviewing their semester 2 schedule.

Future Academic Planning

Student in grade 11 are invited to request a future
planning meeting with Mrs. Kohlman to review
future plans after high school and possible courses
that they may require in Grade 12.  Students can do
this by reaching out to Mrs. Kohlman anytime via
google chat to request an appointment.
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SEMESTER 2 BUS PASSES 

SEMESTER 2 BUS PASSES CAN BE PURCHASED FROM THE OFFICE OR ON MY SCHOOL BUCKS.
THEY WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE DURING EXAM WEEK UP UNTIL FEBRUARY 7TH.

MY SCHOOL BUCKS LINK:
HTTPS://WWW.MYSCHOOLBUCKS.CA/VER2/PRDEMBD?REF=ZZ5SL73DDZG6F1L_ZZ65KO7NULR475Y

https://www.myschoolbucks.ca/ver2/prdembd?ref=ZZ5SL73DDZG6F1L_ZZ65KO7NULR475Y


COLTS & ARDENS
SPORTS HIGHLIGHTS

Wrestlers had a good showing at the Gil Wist
Classic in Saskatoon where they wrestled
fearlessly in December.
Top finishers: Elite 1st place, Clint A, Ryley B,
Rece S, 2nd place Talon T, Reece A, Calie E,
Dakota H. 
Novice Division 1st place, Keyanna GB, Aiva
O, Cade B, Gabe E, Quinton H, 2nd place,
Sam DM and Seth H. 
Special mention to the captains for showing
great leadership.

The Jr. Ardens Red basketball team had their first
tournament at home in December. They worked
hard and went 1-2. Hustle and Heart Players of the
Game were Jodi S, Kaydence N and Jennifer P.
Thanks to everyone helped this tournament run
smoothly!

Congratulations to the Senior Ardens basketball
team on a first-place finish in their home
tournament in December. The Ardens defeated
Weyburn and Yorkton to advance to the final
Saturday night where the Ardens defeated Estevan
78-45. Thanks to all the staff and students who
volunteered this weekend and helped make the
tournament successful!

The Sr. Colts have started their season 4-5, with
a 2-0 start to the Moose Jaw League season.
The Colts have had strong showings against
some tough competition in Prince Albert and
Lethbridge. The Sr. Colts and Sr.Ardens host a  
tournament this weekend, Jan 10th & 11th.  
Admission is $5 for adults; students are free.

Jan. 10th first games are: 

Sr. Colts at 2:30 PM. & Sr. Ardens at 6:00 PM

Jr. Ardens and Jr. Colts Red host a tournament on 
Jan. 17th & 18th

Friday Game times:
 Jr. Colts Red @ 3:30 PM and Ardens @ 6:30  PM

Saturday Games times:
Colts Red @ 8:30 AM & 4 PM
 Ardens @ 11:30 AM & 7 PM



SCCHS put in a full day of Debate with three rounds of impromptu at SEDA Tournament 5 held on
Dec. 14 via Zoom. 

Ethan R. (Gr. 11) & Tate U. (Gr. 11)  and Jayda K. (Gr. 11) & Sacha P. (Gr. 11) placed second and
third, respectively, out of 11 teams in the Novice Division (1st year of debate). 

Ethan R. and Jayda K. placed second and third, respectively, out of 22 novice speakers. 

Thank you to our community sponsors, Stringam Law and Amity Trust for making debate
financially accessible to our students.

Student and Parent VOLUNTEERS Needed!

Saskatchewan Elocution & Debate Association Tournament 6 will be hosted at SCCHS on
Saturday, January 18, 2025 from 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Information about this tournament can be
found HERE. This is a province-wide tournament attracting 
Gr. 5 - 12 students from Estevan, Melville, Regina, Saskatoon, Swift Current, and Yorkton. SCCHS will
have 6 - 7 teams competing in this event.

Hosting a tournament of this size requires several student moderators and timekeepers to
support our team and showcase Southwest Saskatchewan’s amazing hospitality. Would you
consider serving as a student volunteer? No experience is required. Training is provided. 

If you are willing to volunteer, please complete the following Google Form by Thursday, Jan. 9,
2025: Jan. 18 Debate Student Volunteer. Come to a volunteer meeting in Room 214 on Thursday,
Jan. 9 at 12:10 p.m. for more information or talk to Mrs. Derksen.

Parents, guardians, and community supporters of debate, if you are interested in serving as a
volunteer judge, email Mabel Derksen at mderksen51@chinooksd.ca by Thursday, Jan. 9 to obtain
more information.

Thank you for supporting the SCCHS Debate Club.

SCCHS DEBATE CLUB

https://saskdebate.ca/event-details/tournament-6-7
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6o0isjR0mzfr6xoyHi3MSqgB2hKl8LYFMyySWu5STFnAnQA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6o0isjR0mzfr6xoyHi3MSqgB2hKl8LYFMyySWu5STFnAnQA/viewform




GRADUATION 

EVENTS

Call for Volunteers: 2025 Graduation Events

The Graduation Parent Committee has been hard at work planning this year’s Grand March and
Dry Grad festivities, which will take place on June 26, 2025, at Innovation Plex. These celebrations
promise to be a memorable experience for our graduates, but we need your help to make them
a success!

Here’s how you can get involved:
Grade 11 Parents
We’re seeking Grade 11 parents to assist with the Grand March. Volunteering will allow this year’s
Grade 12 parents to sit back and enjoy watching their graduates in this special moment.

Grade 12 Parents
We’re looking for Grade 12 parents to volunteer for the Dry Grad event, which will take place
immediately following the Grand March.

If you’re available to lend a hand with either event, please contact Bert & Jill Gruetzner at:
📧 gruetzner@shaw.ca
📞 306.741.7722

Thank you in advance for your support in making this year’s graduation unforgettable!
 

Grade 11 Parents - Save the Date!
On May 5th at 6:30pm you are invited to attend a Grad Parent Committee meeting at SCCHS to
learn how you can help out with Grad 2026! Watch for more information.

Grade 12 Parents
The Grad Parent Committee will be collecting baby pictures of your graduate for the Grand
March slide show. Watch for upcoming information on where to send your picture.

STAY CONNECTED BY KEEPING UP TO DATE ON THE GRAD CLASS OF 2025 GOOGLE CLASSROOM

mailto:gruetzner@shaw.ca



